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ACCESS INFO EUROPE

TO SUBMIT YOUR LETTER

Email mfa@mfa.gr 

----------------------------------------------------

Mr. Stavros Lambrinidis, Minister of Foreign Affairs of Greece

Date: [INSERT]

Dear Foreign Minister,

[I/We] am/are writing to raise my serious concern about the government of Greece’s decision to be part of the appeal against the pro-transparency ruling of the General Court of the European Court of Justice in the case Access Info Europe vs. Council (Case T-233/09) and to urge you to reconsider your position. 

On 22 March 2011, the General Court ruled that the Council's practice of providing documents summarising legislative negotiations after blanking out the names of the Member States making proposals was illegitimate. The General Court declared that “If citizens are to be able to exercise their democratic rights, they must be in a position to follow in detail the decision-making process.... and to have access to all the relevant information.”

Greece has repeatedly received recommendations from other governments and international organisations to work towards greater transparency and to provide better guarantees for the public's right to access government information. In spite of this, Greece is party to the case against Access Info Europe which, if successful, would seriously limit the amount of information available to members of the public.

[I/We] urge you to reconsider your decision to fight against this pro-transparency ruling by the General Court.  

[I/We] believe that transparency of the legislative processes is essential if governments and EU institutions are to be accountable to their citizens. Given that over 50% of national legislation originates from the European Union, citizens must be able to participate in the debate leading up to the adoption of laws they will eventually have to abide by. 

I look forward to hearing what your decision will be. 

With sincerest regards,

[Mrs. or Mr. X

Organisation X

Contact Details]

